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COMMODOREOS REPO

It is very hard to believe that my year asMA Commodore is nearly at an end! It has been a very
full year as we celebrated the 12Regattas of the Intekake Yachting Association.
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people made up Team 2018 and they worked on the yearbook, the meeting weekends, the
hospitality suites, the luncheons, teas and Brunch, the other Regatta activities and so much more.
In addition, the many committees and volunteers contributed many hours towards making
successful regattas and events successful. Kathy and | traveled all year to various Clubs, their
Receptions, Meetings and Balls. We were welcomed warmly everywhere we went! We met some
wonderful people and we are grateful for their continued friendship.
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Yacht Club. Saturday is filled with breakout sessions on topics of interest to both power boaters and sailors, meetings
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information and an updated Schedule of Events.

Please join us at the FalLYA Meeting if you can. Kathy and | look forward to seeing you!

Commodore Mike Powers

A Special Message from the Commodore

Pl ease read the candidate bios contained in thi:c
session at 1400 hours on Saturday, December 1, 2018 as part of the Fall Meeting. There you will have the
chance to meet and ask questions of the people who will lead your organization for the next few years.

For those of you who are not club del egates, t he
your clubdés del egate on an informed decision. F
organization is to choose our next leaders wisely, so be sure to come to the general meeting and vote, or me
sure your club delegate does so.
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Vi ce Commo d odaingy Gosnsof®iotus n e r . .

Fall has arrived, and it is time to gather and celebrate our successes in 2018 and to begin planning for the
2019 Regattas. Congratulations to Commodore Mike Powers and Lady Kathy for a very successful year! Plea:
& O join us to celebrate on November 8@Gnd December Lin Perrysburg at the French Quarter. There will be
plenty of food, fun and great music and the opportunity to network with our friends.
Planning for 2019 has begun, and | look forward to working with incomingGtinemodore Steve Hyder
and our new Rear Commodore, yet to be named, as well as Team 2019 aAdYAiclub members. If you
have ideas or wish to be a part of the 2019 Team, please see me at the fall meeting or drop me a note at
2019@1LYA.orgthe more hands the better!

The dates for the 2019UYA Meetings and Regattas are as follows:

Spring Meeting April-6, Doubletree by Hilton, Westlake, Ohio * Fall Meeting, Decembgr@oubletree by Hilton, Westlake, ©hi
Junior Championships July-18, Putin-Bay, Ohio * Sail Regatta August,1Putin-Bay, Ohio
Powerboat Week AugustT1, Putin-Bay, Ohio

2019 promises to be a very exciting year as we build upon the strong foundation laid by our predecessors. Join me in helpir
I-LYA promote boating and raise awareness of all things yachting and Lake Erie by supportibly Ahthriough volunteering,
attending or sponsoring events during the coming year. You can get started in early January by helping us aAtheridaBat
Show which is being held January"x721%, 2019. We look forward to seeing you at the Boat Show!
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a full day of committee meetings and the annual meeting where we will elect our new Rear Commodore and Trustees.

Dennis and | wish you and your families a Happy Thanksgiving and we look forward to seeing you at the Fall Meeting!

Rear Commod o $tegedyderCOoOr ner . .

Hello from the Stern!
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representing ILYA this year and look forward to the next two years. Commodore Powers and Lady
Kathy have been great. This has been a remarkable year. Remember we have the boat show coming
up in January. We will need some help covering all the shifts.

Thank you to everyone for their support this year. Steve Hyder, Rear Commodore

|-LYA Slate of Candidates for 2019

Rear Commodore:
Mike Fishbaugh, Sandusky Sailing Club/Edgewater Yacht Club
Bob Lang, West River Yacht & Cruising Club

Trustees:
Arne Hanson, Jolly Roger Sailing Club
Dennis Niemiec, Sunseekero6s Boat C

Rich McKee, Jr., Catawba West Harbor Yacht Club
Bruce Sattler, South Shore Cruising Club
Kevin Stone, Great Lakes Steel Boat Club
Dave Vanderford, Detroit Beach Boat Club
Respectfully submitted by the 2018 Nominating Committee
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Captain Bob here, well another year has past and its time to consider candidates for Rear
Commaodore of this greatllYA organization. Bobbi, my wife and best friend for over 50 years
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running. A lot of you know that | have wanted to take on this challenge for some time. Well, the
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have a USCG 100 ton Captains license. Okay, so lets talk about my involverh¥wt.in |

As a member and Past Commodore of WRYCC, | have been participating in the Powerboat
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| filled a 2 year Trustee vacancy in 2012 and 13 when Steve Harris was nominated to Rear Commodore. More recentl
| was elected to the Trustees in 2017. During my years as Trustee, | have become a lot more familiar with the
administrative workings oflLYA. | joined the Sponsorship committee for a short while and worked with others to
promote FLYA.

Over the past many years | have chaired the canoe and inflatable races at the Powerboat Regatta. After the canoe
races fell to the wayside, | worked with our committee folks and developed the cardboard boat race, which has be-
come a real crowd pleaser at our Power Regattas.

In 2009, Commodore Ed Payne asked me to take over the Junior Powerboat program. After a lot of hard work, | think
we have this program on track and it is beginning to get the recognition that it so deserves. The Junior Powerboat
program has come a long way in the past 9 years and we are continuing to develop new and interesting contests for
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Power program grow and prosper.

In 2010, | was elected to the treasures position for the Powerboat Regatta and four years later, | was Chairman. As p:
of the Powerboat Committee, | gained additional incite into the workings of the organization and worked with all levels
of the FLYA organization to put on a successful regatta in 2013.
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the Year award in 2013 and in 2016 received the Yachtsman of the Year award. | first started getting involved with the
I-LYA back in 1981 participating in the various power regatta events. | look back over these past 37 years and what
memories; not only memories of great times but the friendships and camaraderie with fellow boaters. | believe | have
the experience to lead this organization and | know | have the desire. Thank you for your time and consideration. |
look forward to your support of my bid for Rear Commodore. | pledge to you that | will do my very best to uphold the
goals and traditions oflLlYA and provide the leadership to promote the organization for years to come.

I want to thank everyone for allowing me this opportunity to present myself to the delegates and Past Commodores
and look forward to serving you in the years to come. If you need to contadiabédencoeng.coror call my cell 313
-938-8414.

Thanks again for your time; (Captain Bob) Robert D. Lang, Candidate for Rear Commodore
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| am writing this note to express my interest in serving as a Rear Commodore of th&dkeelyachting Associa-
tion. Through my participation atLlYA regattas, and as a trustee currently in my second term, | have fostered an
interest in furthering my involvement withinLYA.

| started assisting with the Senior Sail Regatta in 2010 as a member of the committee and in 2011 served as Vic
Chair of Senior Sail. In 202014, | served as chair of the Senior Sail Committee and Sail Regatta. Beginning at
the December 2012 meeting, | took on the role as Publications Chair and Vice Chair of Sponsorship. Workin
diligently with a great team, we have worked to further the production-b¥A News, along with boat show and
other materials to promote this organization. | am currently in the middle of my second teriiYa#s Trustee.

| was commodore of Sandusky Sailing Club in 2014. At SSC, | also serve as president of Sandusky Junior Sailorgpfitc., a non
organization that operates the Learn to Sail program for Sandusky Sailing Club.

| look forward to the opportunity to further my involvement with.¥A and continue the history of this great organizatioRlease
feel free to contact me amnfishbaugh@pathmaker.nar 419656-0807.

2019 Trustee Candidate Resumes

My name is Dale Vanderford and | am seeking the position of Trustee of thd_lkes Yachting

Association. Over the past several years, | have become more involveelWi#y starting with assisting

with various fundraising events in 2009 to help the budget break even in those difficult years. Since then, |
have attended many of the Spring and Fall meetings that have been held, attended and/or workéd/the |
Powerboat Regatta since 2009, chaired the Spaghetti dinner at Power Regatta for 5 years, and for the past
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Amlin, Powerboat Treasurer in 2017, and am currently serving as the SecretdryAdHowerboat Week,

which | plan to follow the progression in, and will chair in 2020.

At my home club of Detroit Beach Boat Club (DBBC), | have served on the board for the past 10 years, holding positions of
Rear Commodore, Vice Commodore, Commodore 2011, Advisor to the board, Treasurer, Vice Commodore again as a resu
2T I @1 OLlyOé AY HamnX YR CAYlIYOALFLf {SONBGIFENER FT2N GKS 1
2012. As a member of the finance committee at DBBC, | worked to bring the club into modern times. We installed a Point ¢
Sale System to better track sales, installedRithroughout the club and docks, led the acceptance of credit cards, electronic
billing and payment of dues, introduced modern communications such as email lists, as well as other technology
improvements to help the club excel in these changing times. During my tenure of Financial Secretary, | led the effort to
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renovation, which has not only improved the attractiveness of the downstairs bar area, it has also resulted in a better work
environment and faster service for our members and guests.

For Associated Yacht Clubs, | served as head delegate for 5 years for DBBC, attending nearly all necessary meetings, and
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Fundraising, and in 2015 as Assistant Power Fleet Captain of AYC as well as the ball committee for the 2016 AYC Ball. | al
proudly on the AYC Ball Committee for the 2018 ball and am serving as the AYC Power Fleet Captain for 2018.

Supporting me through all of these responsibilities, is my wife, Teressa, who works tirelessly by my side in whatever | need
assistance with keeping all of the other balls in the air of things that we are involvetl YA has been a big part of bath

our lives the last few years, and in fact, we became engaged at the Power Boat Week Rum Party at the 2017 Regatta. We
recently married at our club by the water in September.

I look forward to continuing to servellYA and | hope that you will support me in my quest for trustee. | want to work with
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and to look for ways to improve participation and communication within the organization to help build the foundation for
the next 125 years. Please feel free to contact me at3238131 or atdale.vanderford@gmail.comvith any questions or
concerns.
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2019 Trustee Candidate Resumes Continued

As a 15 year member of South Shore Cruising Club (SSCC), Fhaket€achting AssociatiorL{A)

and The Greater Cleveland Boating Association (GCBA), | have been very active in the boating com-
munity. In regards to SSCC, | have serve on all of the positions of Flag Officer including two terms as
Commodore (2008 and 2010) and | am currently servingfryedr as Trustee for SSCC. As for the
I-LYA, | have proudly served as Fleet Captain for the last 4 years. | have also been activ& A the |
Powerboat Committee and was the Powerboat Chairman for the 2015 Regatta. | have served as a
Trustee for 4 years and have twice filled in for vacant Trustee Positions.
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Skipper of the Year from theLlYA. In 2017 and again in 2018, | proudly receivedfthe ! / 2 YY2R2 NBQa ! ¢
My knowledge of the workings of theLlY A and knowing of the hard work and dedication exhibited by the Bridge and

the many chair people from both the AYC as well as the GCBA, inspires me to do my best to help advance this
organization in all its endeavors.
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grandchildren reside out of town. My wife of 30 years, Pamela continues to work in the veterinary field and hopes to
retire in a few years. Sincerely, Bruce A, Sattler

Hello! My name is Richard McKee Jr. and | was born on March 13, 1963 to Rich (Sr.) and Gall
McKee. | grew up in Lakewood and graduated from Lakewood High School in 1884r
graduation, | joined the Unites States Marine Corp and served four years in the deawice.
currently employed at UPS Freight as a Truck Driver.

| was born into a boating family and have been boating for almost my entire life. | purchased
my first boat, a 242 Formula in the early 90y second boat | purchased was a 30" Sunrunner
Classic in 2000My wife and | joined South Shore Cruising Club in 2002 and | became
Commaodore in 2006 after running through the officer chdivgas proud to be part of the first
father/son Commodores of SSCC.

In 2005 | started attending the Greater Cleveland Boating Association meetings trying to get more id\gduzd.
started running through the officer chairs of GCBA and became Commander of GCBA in 2010.

| started getting involved with the International Order of Blue Gavel and became I0BG District 7 President iAt2016.
the same time, | became part of tHeY A Powerboat Regatta Committe&n 2013 | begamunning the chairs of the
Powerboat Committee amecame Chairman in 201Because | can't say nloalso started running the chairs again
through my own club$SSCC and the beginning of this year | was sworn in as South Shore Cruising Club Commo-
dorefor 2018.
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